
THE LISCARD
BULLETIN

WEEK BEGINNING 30TH OCTOBER 2023 

LISCARD PRIMARY, WITHENS LANE, WALLASEY, CH45 7NQ

New Website            https:// www.liscard.co.uk

It is really important that your child
attends school 5 days a week. The week
before half term the overall school
attendance was only 90.3%. The chart to
the left provides a break down when
school days are missed during a school
year.
We monitor each child’s attendance
regularly. Where a child’s absence is 90%
or below the child is classed as a
persistent absentee. If you take your child
on a holiday in term time it is likely that
your child will be categorised as a
persistent absentee.
As part of the absence monitoring
process you may receive a letter inviting
you to an attendance meeting. We want
to support you in improving your child’s
attendance.
However, if attendance does not improve
you may receive an Education Penalty
Notice (EPN).

Attendance

Lost Property

Family Support Workers
We have recruited family support workers who are new to
Liscard. We have already welcomed Graham Caldwell.
Graham works on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.
Marie Caton will be working full time in the role from
November 7th . Jennifer Rannard will be working in the role
on a Thursday and Friday from November 16th.

There has been a lot of
lost property since we
came back in September. 
The unclaimed sweatshirts
and black hoodies have 
been washed and will be available for any
parent/carer to take home on Treat
Friday.

Healthy Snacks
Just a reminder that children can bring in
a healthy snack, (such as a piece of fruit),
for break time. Chocolate, high calorie
breakfast bars and crisps are not allowed.

School Disco - November 9th 
Children need to bring their ticket money (£3) into school.
Their name will be typed onto the electronic register and
checked on entry.



Celebrating Great Learning Outside the Classroom at Liscard

Year 2

Year 2 children  visited the Hindu Temple on Wirral. They listened carefully and were so
respectful. They enjoyed learning from Priest Nathan and finding out all about life at the temple.

Year 5

Year 6 children went on a trip to the Western Approaches war museum in Liverpool. At the Western
Approaches HQ the children  had a brilliant time walking through hidden rooms and discovering
the stories locked in the WWII bunker that protected the tactics of the British Armed Forces. They
learnt that the national gold reserve was moved from the Bank of England to Liverpool to protect it
from the germans.
The Operations Room has remained exactly how it was left when the doors were closed on 15
August 1945.

Year 6

Year 5 visited the Mosque in Birkenhead. The host Rania, spoke to the children about the religion
of Islam and showed them the prayer room, and wash room where the wudu ritual is carried out.
The children were fortunate to witness the call to prayer by the Imam as well as the midday Dhuhr
prayer. This gave the children the opportunity to witness first hand the prayer rituals. 



The latest guide from the National Online Safety below
provides parents/carers in how to support your child with
the EA Sports FC 24 .

Well done to the following children
who have consistently followed the
school rules of being kind, working
hard and never giving up.

Let’s see which classes have the  
highest attendance this week!

Attendance 
Well done to Mrs Sharp’s class who were the 
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 1 for the
second week running. Congratulations to Miss Swaby’s
class who were the winners of the attendance trophy for
Key Stage 2. Mrs Cahill's class had the highest attendance
across Foundation 2. 
The overall attendance was much lower than last week at
90.3%.There were only six classes that had attendance
above the national average. Only seven classes improved
attendance from the previous week. 
Please make sure your children attend Liscard every
school day.

Mrs. Sue Talbot
Headteacher
B.Ed(Hons) M.Ed NPQH LPQSH

School Lunches

National Online Safety

Diary Dates
Monday 30th October                School reopens for pupils
                                                          Photographer  to take photos 
                                                          of any child who was absent 
                                                          last time.
Wednesday 1st November        Anti-Bullying workshops - Altru 
                                                          Drama
Friday 3rd November                  LA Attendance Officer visiting
                                                           school
Thursday 9th November            School discos - Year 1 to 6
 Friday 10th November                            Film Festival Cinema Trip
Monday 13th November                        Odd socks day for Anti-bullying
W/B 27th November                    Christingle celebrations 
Thursday 7th December             Flu vaccinations in school
W/B 11th December                     Christmas Performances 
W/B 18th December                     Elf workshops 
Friday 22nd December                Inset Day 




